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appointment request

Good morning,

As co-chair of MUSC's Senior Expo in March, | have been trying to connect with the Lt Gov Bryant's
staff to make the request for his or his staff's presence. Of course, with all the excitement of this
season, | understand the bumps in lines of communication but want to rectify this asap as expo is
next month.

Also, | would like to request a meeting with you, to understand the role each person in office is
assigned.

| was working with Jason / Mark on resources as the internal evaluation of the role of LGOA is being
examined. Love to pick up that conversation with you or whoever is doing the policy work.

Please let me know when might the soonest time be accommodated.
Many thanks for your time. Look forward to hearing from you soon.
Much obliged,

Meredith Breen
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